REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING

BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

CITY OF MEDINA, TENNESSEE

Minutes
Monday, July 6, 2020
6:00 PM
· CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Coleman called the meeting to order and determined a quorum. 

Present were Kevin Painter, Scottie Betts, Vanessa Presson, and Sam Gilley.
· OPENING CEREMONIES

A. Invocation was given by Sam Gilley.
B. Pledge of Allegiance was led by Kevin Painter.
C. Mayor Coleman welcomed everyone in attendance.
· APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING     June 1, 2020
Alderman Betts made motion to approve minutes of June 1, 2020 as written.  Alderwoman Presson seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0.
· APPROVAL OF AGENDA for July 6, 2020
Alderman Betts made motion to approve agenda for July 6, 2020 with the amendment to add Mr. Garland’s request to speak to the Board.  Alderman Gilley seconded the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.
· REPORTS
A. Parks and Recreation / Public Works- 
Mike Hutcherson reported the updates on Splashpad warranty repairs.  There are complications with the new concrete installation.  A meeting was set for all parties to attend and the representative from Southern Recreation and the contractor did not attend.  City attorney sent a letter in regard to this matter.  Mike did note that the playground and pavilion are now open.  Mike discussed with the Board that he was unable to find a used golf cart since the last meeting using the scoreboard sponsorship funds and he asked to carry over the $3500 to this new budget year so that he could locate one and he could use some of the 2020-2021 scoreboard sponsorship money to cover any remaining cost if needed.  
He reported that Public Works is spraying grass areas to slow down growth. He also noted that Yandell Construction will be completing the drainage work in Quailwood as soon as ground dries.  Alderman Betts asked if TN River Basin had responded on area near park.  Mike stated that they had sent back response that all area was clear. Alderman Betts asked for Mike to check a sinkhole at fireworks tent located next to Jerry Worrell’s building along Hwy 45.  
Alderman Painter made motion to approve adding $3500 to FY 20-21 budget that remained from previous budget to allow purchase of work cart.  Alderman Betts seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-1 with Alderman Gilley voting no.

· Approval of Bid for Walking Trail Improvements
The bid results for walking trail improvements was discussed.  Martin Paving was the only bidder.  Alderman Painter asked Mike if there were any drain issues and Mike stated no that the area they discussed could be fixed with no problems.  Alderman Betts asked about the condition of Lions Park walking trail.  Mike noted that is was ok and he didn’t want to spend any further money there until High School has their facility and the use for that park is re-evaluated.  Mike stated the shoulder rock was needed for safety of walkers.  

Alderman Painter made motion to approve Martin Paving Bid of $18,000 from General Fund to patch five areas on walking trail and install shoulder gravel.  Alderman Betts seconded the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.

B. Fire Chief- 
Jeff Rollins reported 6 city calls, 5 county calls, and 11 EMR calls for the month of June.  He discussed new state updates on open burning and noted that city regulations would need to be revised.  He will review and present to Board at next meeting.  He asked for regulations to be emailed to aldermen for their review. 
He noted the fireworks had a large crowd attend.  He thanked everyone’s attendance to their cookout. He also reported 2 firemen quit due to work relocations and 2 new members have signed up.
Alderman Betts asked about turnout gear.  He asked to receive listing of turnout gear, age of gear, and fireman issuance.  He also asked what does Gibson County contribute to City of Medina Fire Department for them responding to county fires in that on average, half of month calls are for county runs.  Fire Chief stated they furnish fuel, training opportunities, and some repairs.  Alderman Betts asked why we have not asked for a county truck to be stationed here for response.  Fire Chief noted that they have asked for a tanker but have not received one from them.  Alderwoman Presson asked if there was any feedback on the officer increase in pay from the Board.  He stated they were appreciative noting that they get paid annually in December.

C. Police Chief- 
Jason Oliver reported 331 calls of service, 27 citations for 37 violations, and 1070 camera citations for the month of June.  He stated there were 5 drug cases and 1 stabbing in June. He also noted report showing cars with mileage. He informed the Board that he was having trouble with a couple of car cameras and he would need to start replacing in the future. He noted that he had interviewed one person interested in going to the Police Academy.  He asked to consider approving $3300 to send the person to the Academy in September contingent on approving his background check.  Alderman Betts questioned paying a non-certified officer the same rate of pay as a certified officer.  Alderman Gilley made motion to approve $3300 from General Fund to send new officer to the Academy with inclusion of 2-year city contract.  Alderman Painter seconded the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.  Alderman Painter asked was new camera replacement would cost.  Chief will get him cost.  Alderman Betts asked to get pricing on car and body cameras and tasers.  Kevin asked how long cameras usually last- Chief stated 8 years.  
D. Building Inspector- Mat Brown-absent
E. Recorder/Treasurer- 
Kim Gilley stated that Waste Management submitted documents noting that there would be no increase in garbage pick up rates for this coming year.  She updated board that website photographer was here getting pictures for website.  They are progressing with site update.  She reported that the downtown grant  has production of preliminary plans being 60% complete noting that we are still on 12 month target date.  She reported that 19-20 budget has now closed out and all departments worked closely to keep expenditures in line.  She also noted Ms. Kennedy of Mary Kay Drive called and applauded the Public Works for the work they do with grass spraying.
· Mr. Garland – Easement Request

Mr. Garland presented request to sell him a easement to allow his building on North Main to have a rear entrance off of College Street adjacent to School Building.  Alderman Betts stated the school owns the buildings and City the property and Mayor Coleman stated the city does have the right to make that decision at this time.  Alderman Gilley asked Mr. Garland if he had contacted the property adjacent to the other side of requested easement area about this request.  He stated no but he would make contact.  Alderman Gilley stated this would be revisited next month.
· CITIZENS INPUT
None
· DISCUSSION ON OLD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PROPERTY 

Mayor Coleman asked Gibson County School Director, Eddie Pruett, to talk to the Board.  Mr. Pruett stated he was at the meeting to see if the Board had made a decision on the property owned by the school and the city.  Alderman Betts asked were the city was at on this issue.  City attorney addressed the board of his findings on the ownership.  There is one small parcel that has not been determined of the ownership at this time.  Mayor Coleman noted that Mr. Pruett wants the city to give them the property and the property be put up for sale.  Alderwoman Presson noted this is a prime area and would like to see what opportunities are out there for this property.  Eddie Pruett stated this unoccupied property is costing the school system $33,000 per year for upkeep and insurance.  Alderman Painter asked the zoning for this area and it was noted R-1 residential.  Alderman Gilley stated he felt a percentage donation to the school system and maintain input on intended buyer’s use of property would be important.  There was much discussion on issue and Mayor Coleman stated how the Board wanted to move forward with the building.  Alderman Painter asked for opinion on percentage. 
Alderwoman Presson made motion to approve getting the property surveyed to determine the exact area and ownership.  Alderman Gilley seconded the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.

· SECOND READING OF AN ORDINANCE REPEALING TITLE 8, CHAPTER ORDINANCE 19-01 RELATING TO SALE OF BEER WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF MEDINA, AND TO ADOPT A NEW TITLE 8, CHAPTER 2 ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE SALE OF BEER

Alderman Betts made motion to approve second reading of Sale of Beer Ordinance.  Alderman Gilley seconded the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.
· FIRST READING OF ORDINANCE RELATING TO TRANSIENT FOOD VENDOR PERMITS IN THE CITY OF MEDINA
Due to City Attorney still researching the information on Transient Food Vendors permit requirements, he has asked for this ordinance to be tabled until August meeting.
Alderman Painted made motion to table Transient Vendor Permit ordinance.  Alderwoman Presson seconded the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.

· BOARD MEMBERS AND MAYOR REPORTS AND CONCERNS
Sam Gilley




None

Vanessa Presson



Applauded the fireworks show

Scottie Betts




Asked to look into lighting along






                 Middle School Street

Kevin Painter




None

Mayor Coleman




None

·   ADJOURNMENT 
Respectfully Submitted:

_______________________________   ___________________________________

Vance Coleman, Mayor

Kim Gilley, City Recorder
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